WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 30th May 7.00 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  None
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, G. Smith, I. McCabe N. Buck (Minutes Sec)
APOLOGIES: J. Henderson (Prior Engagement)

Mr. John Henderson has been appointed to the Board, (Publically notified by DOC – Northern Advocate 7/05/2011). 

Moved: that apology be accepted G. Smith/ A. McCulloch Carried
ATTENDING: Kerry and Peter Baker, M. Ackland, G. Shanaghan, S. Williams, 7.15 pm John and Tania Ropati.





MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 2nd of May 2011 
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried

MATTERS ARISING: Chair believed that the number of persons not receiving an Annual Site Agreement due to none compliance with the 30 day rule, should have been 4 not 3 as recorded. This will be looked into. The minutes recorded that the meeting finished at 9.55 this should have read 9.35 pm.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards

25 April

S & J McCombe

Sign in book

03 May 

N. Strom

Child rates/extra adults



N. Strom

Survey – camp management/ rates



G. Shanaghan

Private meeting for 3 site holders  (1)


R. Bathurst

Request private meeting

05 May

J. Ropati

J. Sargent – Site 46 (2)
06 May

J. Ropati

Urgent response request

09 May

J. Ropati

Response to email 09/05/11



J. Ropati

J. Sargent & Mr. Hamlet



J. Ropati

E-mail addresses and letterhead

13 May

B. Hannah

Site 56 - 30 days – to be discussed in committee
16 May

Thomson Wilson Law
Invoice(s)

19 May

A. Feast
-Hall

Coming year – to be discussed in committee
21 May

Management

Reserve Access (3)
25 May

J. Taylor

Privacy          

26 May

B. McIntosh

Ruakaka Camp ground sharing of information      
(1.) The request was made at short notice. It is also noteworthy that all the Board is required to make decisions. The Board informs management of how to deal with situations, and should only have to step in if management are not managing the situation.

(2.) To be discussed in committee, responding to the legal aspects with the Boards representatives and these will be made public when finalized.
(3.) When campers pay for a site for that duration they have the legal right of the site. Management were asked for their views, The Chair read an abridged version of this report. Summing up that there had been an unfortunate incident but the management suggested keeping the Status Quo: where those wanting access through a campers site (legal property), must request access from the campers. There are many ways to look at this but Board members agreed that the situation was mishandled and management need to review again the accessway. Also to communicate with neighbours so they are aware of their rights and responsibilities.
Outwards

04 May

R. Hamlet

ASH contract



J. Ropati

J. Sargent – Site 46



Tama Ropati

Accessways

05 May

J. Ropati

J. Sargent – Site 46



DOC


Doc approval – awaiting approval for ASH, then they will be 





forwarded.
06 May

R. Bathurst

Private meeting inappropriate for transparency

09 May

J. Ropati

Public body, legal fees are passed onto campers so try to 





avoid this where possible.



J. Ropati

NO evictions



J. Ropati 

Avoiding delays, Board decision stands



J. Ropati

Mr. Hamlet, Board members private e-mail addresses

20 May

J. Ropati

Letter from V. Syers (lawyer)

23 May

B. Hannah

Site 56 – original decision upheld

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: A. McCulloch/ G. Smith – Carried

REPORTS:
Financial – Although losing long term this is being covered in short term campers, so revenue is maintained. Moved: Report be accepted 


L. Judd/ G. Smith - Carried
Management report – In management meeting – it will be asked how this situation came about. Chair read report. Moved: A valuer be contacted for insurance appraisal 
A. McCulloch / G. Smith – Carried

Moved: Report be accepted 




R. King/ M. Scott - Carried
Surf Club Liaison Report – nothing to report, public input it was asked about mice problem and this will be looked at. R. King has held discussions with Surf Club, the demand for new cabins – some of that could in the short term be covered by 8 bunks in the Girls Dorm. This needs to be discussed further.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Welcome John Henderson to Board next meeting
· Board Policies – need regular reviews, and need to be pulled together. A. McCulloch will compile a list of policies and the state of review for next meeting.
· Works Programme – Management to be asked again for Capital Works Programme, thus far it has not been forthcoming.

· Drainage – at Northern End of camp, Mark Bridger will go ahead as soon as he can.
· Dune and beach monitoring – All welcome 9 am Wednesday 1st of June
NRC and scientists will be available to explain about experimental spraying of Kikuyu and planting  with spinafex from Clubrooms down to stairs. Funding from the other parties is not available till June.
· Upcoming events on the reserve – No notification of any.
· Future Meetings – Proposed meeting scheduIe was discussed 

Monday June 27th

Monday July 25th

Sunday August 28th AGM followed by Ordinary Meeting

Monday September 26th

Monday October 24th (Labour Weekend) 2012 Budget Approval

Monday November 28th
M. Scott requested a few Friday nights, A. McCulloch that having had experience of Friday and Monday meetings the latter were far more effective, that Labour weekend AGM was on a Sunday and the Labour weekend meeting was on a holiday.
It was decided to change the November meeting to Friday November 25th.
IN COMMITTEE: Matters affecting individuals, Management report.

Moved in to committee at 8.00 pm

Moved A. McCulloch/ G. Smith -Carried

· Moved out of committee at 8.20 pm

Board resolved that –

The Board write in response to DOC letter on excluding an Annual Site Holder

Moved: M. Scott/ R. King – Carried

Letter from Thomson Wilson Law be approved for sending to J. Ropati, ref: J. Sargent

Moved: L. Judd/ M. Scott – Carried

Letter to B. Hannah approved for sending.

Moved: L. Judd/ A. McCulloch – Carried

Letter to S. Williams approved for sending.
Moved: A. McCulloch/ G. Smith - Carried

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.25 PM
26/05/11

Finance report April 2011 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  30/04/11                    $623.9k

Expenditure Actual 30/04/11                                 $582.6k
Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 30/04/11         $41.3k

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $16.0k

Savings a/c       $85.2k

Term deposits $235.5k

Loans x 2 Total $114.5k

Operating revenue to 30 April is $29.1k or 5% ahead of budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees($62.6k), extra campers, En-suite cabins, Interest income and internet access charges which is covering the shortfall in Long term site fees (-$66.2k).

This indicates that revenue lost from the reduced numbers of long term site fees is being coveredby an increase in the short term site fees.

Expenses

April’s YTD Actual expenditure is $36.6k or 7% above the budgeted expenditure and is $40k ahead of last year’s April YTD expenditure. 

The net surplus for YTD 30 April is $41.3k which is $7.4k less than the budgeted surplus for April YTD. 

Assuming May and June can be held to budget or close to budget this is a good achievement given the additional costs in legal fees and staff overtime.

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                 $114,975.22

Investments                                     $235,504.64

Fixed Assets                                  $2,003,511.24

Current Liabilities                              $18,346.58

Term Liabilities                                $114,529.14

Equity                                            $2,221,115.38

The year end forecast shows an expected surplus of $25.1k compared to the budget of $38k.

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison

Managers report

30th may 2011

We have now received our updated eftpos terminal. This needed to be compliant by the 1st June to further process eftpos transactions, we will be adding credit cards usage to the system when we move to online bookings.

The concrete has been laid in the new lot 16 dinning area, we will look at what type of seating and tables might best suit that area.

The power lines that ran along the boundary from the south block to the entrance have been removed.

Northpower some time ago disconnected the redundant lines. One of the lines came down of its own accord and was lying on the ground in the camp and motel area. This line found to be live, Barry Green was asked to disconnect the power to them and cut the wires. They all have been removed. This leaves the poles there and we will be able to remove some of them with our tractor, the others will need a hiab to complete the job, there is no urgency with this work.

Seekom has now been taken up and we are processing all bookings on both systems until the 30th June. After that date be just using seekom as our park management system. 

We are looking at moving to sales channels and a channel manager through Seekom in the July /August period.  

We are having some repair work done in units 6 & 7 where water from the shower has softened the plaster and wall board. We will need to repaint the bathroom area to finish the work.

One of our hand mowers has been replaced due to the old one becoming unsafe. Cost $850.   

The film crew have finished filming here and are now working in the studio. They have offered to have a screening here in Oct if the project is finished by then, they are unable to screen it after October for reasons we are not aware of.

The District council has all the paper work to complete code of compliance on the units.

We have received a letter from our insurance agent asking for our buildings to have a reinstatement valuation done before the renewal of our policy.We recommend that a valuer be contacted to perform this task. 

Richard & Noela

Managers
